1 May 2003
MEMORANDUM

TO:
Brent Graves, Chair

Academic Senate

FROM:
William L. Knox, Chair

Honors Board
RE:  

Honors Board End-of-Year Report, 2002-2003
In this fifth year, the Honors Board addressed five (5) areas of note: Honors Course Development, Mary L. Campbell Scholarship Student Selection, Contact with Honors Organizations, New Director Selection, and Student Development Projects.

Honors Course Development

Approved for the coming academic year was a modification in the academic requirement in students’ second year.  Beginning in Fall 2003, Honors Program students would be required to enroll in only in either HON 211: The Social Sciences or HON 212: The Natural Sciences.  This was approved by the Academic Senate in response to the large number of students who enroll in social and, especially, natural science curricula who must already complete many courses in their respective disciplines.  Both courses may still be completed by those students wishing to do so.
Mary L. Campbell Scholarship Student Selection
As usual, the Honors Board selected five first-time Honors Program students to receive the $1000/year Mary L. Campbell scholarship for 2003-2004. 

Contact with Honors Organizations
With the continued support of the board, Academic Affairs, and the Department of English, the director has maintained institutional membership and contact with the Michigan Honors Association (MHA), Upper Midwest Honors Council (UMHC), and the National Collegiate Honors Council (NCHC).  

· In October 2002, the director served on the NCHC Developing in Honors panel, “Getting Honors to Count in the University Reward Structure” and prepared “Preempting Honors Requirement Difficulties: Pre-college Outreach.”    
· Also in October, in his role as vice-president, the director planned and presided at the annual MHA conference at Higgins Lake. 

· In April 2003, the director served as a contributor to the UMHC Beginning in Honors Panel: New Programs and the First Year.

New Director Selection
In the second semester, the director made it known that he would be stepping down as of May 1, 2004.  Plans began to select a new director before the end of the 2003-2004 academic year.
Student Development Projects

With the support of the Board in the fall, the director recruited students from area high schools in conjunction with the director of the pre-Medicine Program.  The director invited program students to participate in both the MHA and UMHC.  The board also endorsed participation of the director in several on-campus student recruitment programs.  
